Minutes - Aspen Grove Condominium Association Annual Meeting

Adult Clubhouse
Northstar Swim & Racquet Club

10:00 am

September 3, 2006

The meeting was called to order at 10:00 am by Vice President Ireton. It was announced that a quorum was in place through proxies given to the Secretary and members present. 

Minutes of the September 4, 2005 Annual Meeting were approved. 

The Board of Directors, nominees, and management were introduced as follows:



Tony Turinsky – President (excused absent)



Bill Ireton – Vice President



Bob Thornton – Secretary/Treasurer



Liz Reagor – Director at large



Todd Steele – Director at large



Tom Merrick – Nominee



Jim Steeb – Nominee (excused absent)

Andy Blick – Smith Barney Investment Advisor



Peter Miller – Camco Property Manager and Inspector of Elections

Mr. Ireton gave the President’s Report that included the following:

1) The Association is fiscally strong. Reserves are healthy with over 2.3 million in the reserve fund.

2) Mr. Ireton has been working with East West Partners on water drainage issues related to the detention pond and bio swale between the tower buildings and the Village parking lot. To correct the problem EWP has committed to having a foundation drainage system designed by SCO Engineering and installed in the area above tower buildings 3157-3168 and 3169-3180 to divert water away from the buildings into the swale system in that area. 

3) Last winter during heavy rain periods the culverts under Northstar drive directed large volumes of water onto Aspen Grove land resulting in erosion and washouts of several asphalt pathway areas. This fall the labor crew of Jorge Benuto is cleaning out the swales and culverts on Aspen Grove property to better accommodate future runoffs. The NCSD has offered to provide labor and equipment up to $3,500 to clean out culverts and help in the swale work.

4) As part of the Village development a walking/bike trail was required to be installed between the bio swale / detention pond area and Aspen Grove tower buildings. While the Aspen Grove board expressed disapproval to EWP over the installation of the trail and supported EWP in their efforts with the Placer County Planning Department to have the trail eliminated from the plans, the building department denied the removal. The trail was installed in August. Its width was reduced from 8’ to 3’-6’. It runs from below the ski back bridge to Northstar Drive.  

Mr. Miller reviewed the 2006 / 2007 Budget and Reserves and Estimated October 31, 2006 Statement of Fund Balances. There will be no monthly dues increase in fiscal 2007. An allocation of $17,514 will be made from the operating fund to the reserve fund. It is estimated that at the end of fiscal 2006 the operating fund will have a balance of over $50,000 and the replacement fund will have a balance of over $2,300,000. 

Mr. Thornton introduced resolution 70-604, which was moved, seconded, and passed by the membership:

RESOLUTION REGUARDING INCOME TAX ELECTION

ASPEN GROVE CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
RE:  Excess Income Applied to Following Year Assessments

 WHEREAS the Aspen Grove Condominium Association is duly organized and existing under the laws of the State of California; and,

     WHEREAS the members desire that the Association shall act in full accordance with the rules and regulations of the Internal Revenue Service;

     NOW, THEREFORE, the members hereby adopt the following resolution by and on behalf of the Aspen Grove Condominium Association;

     RESOLVED, that any excess of membership income over membership expenses, for the year ended October 31, 2006 as defined in the IRA Reg. 1.277-1, shall be applied against the subsequent tax year membership assessment for operations or common area replacements, as provided by IRS Rev. Ruling 70-604.

Mr. Blick reported on the Associations reserve fund investments at Smith Barney. The overriding consideration of investments is safety. The fund is invested in certificates of deposit with banks all over the US and federally insured treasury bills and notes. On average the account has yielded a 5.9% return. 

Mr. Thornton reported on the CC&Rs rewrite project. The Board is in the process of having the CC&R’s updated to comply with changes in common interest development laws. The membership will be provided with a draft to review in the next month or two by mail or email. Written comments will be requested. They will be considered for changes to the final draft. The final draft will then be provided to owners for approval. With interest high in having the units windows replaced it is anticipated that the final draft will change windows to being of the common area for Association repair and replacement. 

Homeowner Arne Hamala presented the Architectural Upgrade Report with color booklets provided to the membership. The booklets contained conceptual building and landscape upgrade ideas from Architect Ron Gaunt. In the past two weeks a letter from Mr. Hamala was sent to the membership informing them of the presentation’s accessibility on the NPOA website at npoa.info. During the past year he has been working the architect, contractors, and Board members Tony Turninsky and Bob Thornton on the project. Homeowners commented on the upgrades and asked questions about the ultimate cost. 

Mr. Thornton expressed that the Board would be meeting soon to compile a questionnaire for distribution to the membership. Responses back will determine the upgrade project’s priorities for the Board. It is anticipated that window replacement will be the top priority. With the ongoing expense of woodpecker hole repair and staining costs, siding replacement will be considered in conjunction with window replacement to reduce scaffolding expenses. When a complete set of remodel plans has been approved by the Placer County Building Department it will be possible to determine the cost of the Architectural upgrade. 

Mr. Miller provided the Maintenance Report, which included the following items:

1) Siding staining of units 3108-3123, and tower buildings3133-3180 will be done in the fall. 

2) Exterior surface of all Aspen Grove units’ windows will be washed when the staining is completed in the fall.

3) Parking lot asphalt crack filling will be done in fall.

4) Woodpecker hole repairs to siding will be done in the fall. 

5) Spalling concrete piers that support deck posts will be repaired in the fall. 

6) Mr. Miller is working with forester Bill Houdyschell and the Northstar Fire Department on dead tree and brush removal plan to comply with the community wildfire protection plan in the area in back of Silver Strike by the Martis Creek. Trees are being lost to the bark beetles throughout Northstar. The labor crew of Jorge Benuto will do the work in the fall. It was requested by a homeowner that when dead trees are removed new trees should be planted in their place. Developers should be encouraged to have a reforestation plan and refurbish vegetation.

7) A homeowner requested that more weeding be done in the lower ski back trail area and wood chips be spread in the area. 

8) More lighting on the pathways was requested by a homeowner. 

9) Replacement of the ugly dumpsters was requested by a homeowner. 

10) An owner requested that window washing be done earlier in the season, rather than in the fall. 

The following Old Business was addressed:

1) A homeowner asked about the status of the non-complying windows at unit 3112. Discussion with the unit owner will take place outside of the Annual Meeting. The Board will be providing a letter on their position to the owner after their next board meeting.  

The following New Business was addressed:

1) A homeowner requested that Aspen Grove have their own website. Any homeowner who is interested in becoming the Association’s webmaster and managing the site should contact Mr. Miller. 

Results of the Board of Directors election for 2006/2007 were announced. Elected to serve for one-year terms were Bill Ireton, Tom Merrick, Liz Reagor, Bob Thornton, and Jim Steeb,

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 11:45 am. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Peter Miller

Property Manager
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